DRAFT                             BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
    Wednesday, February 18, 2015
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew Strauss, Vice Chair, Naomi Dreeben, Selectman John Callahan, Glenn Kessler, Laurie Spathanas, and Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator. 
Resident Comment:
Resident Mary Ellen Fletcher commented that she is in support of a Capital Plan. 

Mary Ellen Fletcher spoke on two transfer request that were recently approved by the Finance Committee from the reserve funds – one request from the Swampscott Public Library in the amount of $46, 000.00 for the elevator and one request from the School Department in the amount of seventy five thousand dollars ($75,000.00) to fix ten (10) of the HVAC systems at the Swampscott High School. Resident Maryellen Fletcher commented that it is unacceptable that the Swampscott School system has ten non-working HVAC units.  
Open Discussion / Capital Plan discussion. 
The Board openly discussed the following on the Capital Plan.

Selectman Callahan spoke on having a person in charge of maintenance piece of a Capital Plan. Selectman Callahan would like to start right away and dive into a plan. Selectman Callahan commented on how does the Town/ Board prioritize what is needed. Selectman Callahan’s two concerns would be the Humphrey Street corridor and School Buildings. Selectman Callahan suggest monthly or bi-weekly meetings of the Selectman, Finance, and Capital Improvements. 
Selectman Dreeben suggest that the Board should come together with a list of their goals for a Capital Plan which involves Town Departments.  Selectman Dreeben would like to work together to come up first with a vision before including any other Boards and Committees. Selectman Dreeben suggest one meeting in March between the regular scheduled Selectman’s meeting to discuss goals and ideas of the Capital Plan. 
Selectman Kessler suggested that Chairman Strauss reach out to the Boards to invite them to a working meeting to discuss their goals of a Capital Plan. 

Tom Younger, Town Administrator spoke of free cash and stated that it has never been used for Capital projects. Mr. Younger showed a Capital Plan chart from the Town of Bedford. 
Selectman Strauss asked when the free cash will be certified-Mr. Younger stated it would be certified tomorrow. Selectman Strauss suggested a working meeting and suggests that Boards and Committees get asked on what would like to see as a Capital Plan.  Selectman Strauss spoke on the Tri Chair Meetings and the consolidation of a maintenance plan which would need a Department person to run this Department but that expense is not in the current budget. 

 Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on the motion by Selectman Spathanas to appoint Town Planner, Pete Kane as the Town’s Smart Growth Officer and 40R update reporter, seconded by Selectman Dreeben. 
New & Old Business:
Selectman Callahan gave Town Administrator Mr. Younger a catalog from the company named snow dragon for snow removal.  Selectman Callahan spoke on the condition on Forest Avenue / Middle School area where there a few residents that have not shoveled and or cleared anywhere for the kids to walk and his concerns is kids safety along this area. Selectman Callahan spoke on what action could be taken against a homeowner who does not clear off sidewalks. Selectman Callahan quoted a Mass General Law that allows Towns and or communities the right to assess ones property if the Town ends up using their own resources to clean up a residence.   Selectman Callahan questioned an article on snow enforcement at the next town meeting. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to approve and adopt the Town’s Anti-Defamation Policy as presented, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

(Selectman Dreeben read the policy) 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve a change of manager of the Swampscott Yacht Club, 425 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass for their on premises liquor license to Thomas J. O’Shea, 76 Kensington Lane, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 

Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the following: 

· National Guard here in Town to help with hydrants and snow removal. 

· Recognition of the DPW Department and their continued efforts with snow removal for the last two large snow storms. 
· Safety Public sign – showed an example of the Town of Westborough. 

· MMA Breakfast update.

· Updated the Board on the recent Public Building Forum  that recently took place-100 residents showed up and Mr. Younger acknowledged them for participating . 

· Possible ABC Pilot show in Town using the former Police Station, Machon and the Senior Center. 

· Updated the Board on negotiations on allowing the Town to allow Mission on the Bay to have valet parking in the Town Hall Lot on evenings/weekends for a six month trial basis after it is approved by the Zoning Board of Appeals.  The Board agreed to let the Town go forward on requesting this allowance from the Zoning Board of Appeals. Selectman Callahan questioned having this service allowable for only one business and not opening it to all businesses.  Selectman Callahan asked who controls the parking lot at the Hadley School-Mr. younger replied it is under the supervision of the School Department. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Kessler spoke on the upcoming event of “Swampscott Got Talent “which will be held on Sunday, March 29, 2015 in the afternoon. Selectman Kessler asked that the Town continues to support the local businesses during the recent weather storms with making purchases from them. Selectman Kessler reminded resident to call the Fire Departments regarding fire hydrants that need to be cleared from the snow.  Selectman Kessler sent his condolences to Town Treasurer Ron Mendez on the passing of his father last week. 
Selectman Spathanas spoke on the upcoming events in Town.  Court Jester to be held on March 13, 2015 at the Swampscott High School and no tickets will be sold at the door this year. Friends of the Swampscott Library’s fundraiser to be held at the Whole Foods, Paradise Road on March 11, 2015 with 5% of proceeds going to the Friends of the Library. A trip sponsored by the Recreation Department to Pat’s Peak for families on March 7, 2015.
Selectman Callahan requested that the Zoning Board of Appeals be invited to attend a future meeting to present the Board with an update. Selectman Callahan thanked residents for their patience and assistance with snow removal here in Town and at their residences. Selectman Callahan mentioned the business of Edward Jones Corporation located on Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass who has not taken care of their area with any snow removal and asked the Town Administrator what can be down with businesses that do not clean from a snow storm.  
Executive Session:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to enter in executive session for the purpose of discussing strategy with respect to litigation (Legal Update) since an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the Town’s litigation positon and will return to close open session at the conclusion of the executive session, seconded by Selectman Spathanas. A roll call was taken. 
See executive session meeting minutes. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Kessler to close executive session and return to open session, seconded by Selectman Dreeben. 
Adjournment: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to adjourn meeting at 9:10PM seconded by Selectman Dreeben.    
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

